Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

March 3, 2014
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Fletcher; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Croom, Summer Camp; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Pinkney; J. Cathcart, SPL; D. Zuniga, Eagle Candidate
Please see the troop website—“Documents and Stuff” for Troop Committee Minutes. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:35 with an opening prayer by Mr. Clamp.

D. Zuniga, Eagle Candidate
Eagle candidate, Dallas Zuniga, presented his Eagle project proposal.
· Dallas proposed cleaning out the old trails behind the Northwest YMCA and adding bricks, mulch and benches to make the trails more aesthetic and useful.

· Dallas will also add an arbor with Yellow Jessamine and change the signs.

· Materials are estimated at $900, and Dallas has drafted a fundraising letter.

· Man-hours are estimated at 100, and he expects one work day if he has enough scout and adult help.

· He expects to raise money during March, and hopes to have work days on April 12 and April 19, 2014 if needed.
· YMCA has approved the project.

· Motion by Ms. McGregor with a second by Mr. Heron to approve. Motion passed and the project was approved.

Jacob Cathcart, SPL
· Jacob proposed that the campouts in April and May be switched so there will likely be nicer weather for swimming at Burrell’s Ford. He will check with Mr. Bebber for his input and approval. He will also check with Mr. Jordan to confirm his availability to lead the campout.
· The troop had a great campout at Mr. Fletcher’s farm. Adults made the food. Thanks to Mr. Fletcher and the chefs.

· Jacob requests that adult leaders attend patrol meetings to give guidance. Leaders responded that boys can ask any adult to join them when needed.

· Jacob would like to get a phone box for any phones that are out during meetings or campouts. Adults agreed that that was a good idea.

Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster
· There was nice weather for Mr. Fletcher’s campout; it was cool, but sunny, with no rain.

· The troop took a river hike and had movie night on Saturday. They did orienteering and survival activities.

· New boys did well. The half-hutch was well done. Grubbies won the survival skills race.

Mr. Cannon, Treasurer
· Eight prospective scouts will visit the troop tomorrow (March 4).

· Summer camp deposits are up to date.

· Yellowstone and Philmont collection are going well.
Mr. Law, Advancements
· Rechartering is complete. 68 boys and 24 adults were registered for $3400.

Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain 
· 20 boys have registered for camp. Josh Ranta will attend. The troop will pay his fees since he is an Eagle Scout. Other members of the trip will go on scholarships.
· Mr. Shelton will be at camp for at least the first half. Mr. Corley may be able to help. Mr. McGregor will check his schedule to see if he can attend.

· Merit badge links have been sent out.

Gun Club Campout
· The Gun Club campout is scheduled for the weekend of March 18. Attendance at the safety training/briefing is required for all attendees. Mr. Hunton has organized the trip, and we are all very grateful.

· The club has a new rifle course.

· The cost will be $10/person for food and $10/round of ammunition. The troop agreed to pay for one round for each person.

· Eye and ear protection are required.

· There will be a flag retirement ceremony.

· Mr. Ranta will supervise the archery course.

Mr. McGregor, Yellowstone Trip
· Mr. McGregor is sorting out car seating so that each scout sits will all other scouts and all adults.
· Mr. Lee can accommodate three adults and 4 boys. He will check with Ms. Lee to see if she wants to rotate with the other adults.

· Ms. McGregor moved and Mr. Heron seconded a partial scholarship ($200) for Yellowstone.

Mr. Ranta, Fundraising
· 286 Fatz tickets are out currently, with 100 more expected for distribution tomorrow. The breakfast will be March 29.
Mr. Clamp, Chair
· Ryan Short will have his Eagle ceremony on Sunday at 2:30 (3:00) at SSSJ.

· Colin McKinnon will have his Eagle ceremony next Sunday at 2:30 (3:00) at SSSJ.

· Logan Shelton’s Eagle ceremony will be on April 6 at 3:00 at SSSJ.

· Mr. Lee needs stories and Eagle name recommendations for new Eagles.
Roundtable
· An email reminder for pancakes will be sent out to all scouts/families.
· Joe Shampine, a commander from the Richland County sheriff Department, will be tomorrow’s guest speaker.

· February’s minutes were approved.

· Mr. Heron announced that there was a Red Cross recertification course available at SLED, newt Wednesday at 6:00. Training is expected to take 1 ½ or 2 hours.

Motion to adjourn at 8:27.

Mr. Ranta
· The next Fatz Café breakfast will be January 11, 2014. It is primarily to raise money for Philmont, but all scouts are invited to participate.
Mr. Croom
· We will sell camp cards in the spring.
· Luke Rennebaum is in Afghanistan.

Mr. Barnes (Order of the Arrow)
·  Fall Fellowship is this weekend. The winter banquet will be in January, and the Ordeal will be in March. OA may move to two ordeals per year.
Mr. Clamp

· Mr. Clamp distributed a survey to members about troop committee meetings. He asked that they either be completed now or turned in at tomorrow’s scout meeting.
Mr. G. Lee moves and Mr. Cannon seconds a motion to adjourn. Motion passes. Meeting adjourned at 8:15.
